
 

 
 

 
 

December 17, 2004 
 
 
 
The Honorable Mark Warner 
Governor of Virginia 
State Capitol 
Richmond, Virginia  23219 
 
Dear Governor Warner: 
 
 In compliance with the Code of Virginia, Section 2.2-2007.B, I am submitting the Report 
of the Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth for Public-Private Partnership Contracts 
for the reporting period ending November 1, 2004. 
 
 Please let me know if you need any additional information. 
 
      Sincerely, 
 

       
      Lemuel C. Stewart, Jr. 
 
C: Clerk’s Office, House of Delegates 

Clerk’s Office, Senate of Virginia 
 

COMMONWEALTH of VIRGINIA 
VIRGINIA INFORMATION TECHNOLOGIES AGENCY 

411 East Franklin Street, Suite 500 
Richmond, Virginia  23219 

(804) 225-VITA (8482) 
 

Lemuel C. Stewart, Jr. 
CIO of the Commonwealth 
Email: lem.stewart@vita.virginia.gov 
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Report of the Chief Information Officer of the Commonwealth 
Public-Private Partnership Contracts 
(As per Code of Virginia, §2.2-2007.B) 

 
 
As per the requirements of the above-referenced Code section, I hereby report that for the 
reporting period ending November 1, 2004, there were no consummated public-private 
partnership contracts to finance or implement information technology programs and 
projects. 
 
Under the Public-Private Educational Facilities and Infrastructure Act provisions of the 
Commonwealth Model Procedures for PPEA (Public-Private Educational Facilities and 
Infrastructure Act), the Virginia Information Technologies Agency is currently 
considering unsolicited proposals from three vendors—Cap Gemini/American 
Management Systems (CGI-AMS), IBM, and Northrop Grumman.  These proposals are 
just entering the Detailed Stage of proposal development and review, which may or may 
not result in negotiations leading to one or more Comprehensive Agreements (i.e., 
contracts) sometime in calendar 2005. 


